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Why a newsletter?
CHEESWRIGHTS has undergone a period 
of rapid expansion over the past few years. 

We now have six notaries and 
that number is set to increase as the 
current crop of trainees qualifies. 

We want to keep in touch with our clients, 
explain who we are, what we do and why. 

At the same time we want to keep clients 
abreast of recent developments, in particular 
changes in law and procedures as they 
affect legal documents for use overseas and 
provide an opportunity for feedback. 

This newsletter will also be posted on 
our website www.cheeswrights.co.uk

New rules give 
greater weight 
to notarial 
documents
LONDON NOTARIES HAVE long urged a change to 
the law to enable notarial documents to be accepted 
without question in the English High Court as truth of 
the matters which they record. This would give such 
documents a status similar to that which they enjoy 
in most member States of the European Union and 
other countries where the civil law system prevails. 

This change has recently come about with the 
inclusion in the Civil Procedure Rules of the 
Supreme Court of a new rule providing that: “All 
notarial acts and instruments may be received 
in evidence without further proof as being duly 
authenticated in accordance with the requirements 
of law unless the contrary is proved.”

Nigel Ready was heavily involved in preparing 
the submissions to the Rules Committee of the High 
Court which led to this important change. Part of the 
approval process involved a visit to Cheeswrights 
offices by two Masters of the Queen’s Bench 
Division. They were satisfied with the robustness of 
our identification procedures and record keeping.

Among the benefits flowing from the extension 
of enhanced evidential status for notarial acts, the 
Rules Committee took account of the following:

Trustworthy proof of the execution of documents
Reduction of fraud, particularly in the 
areas of real property conveyances and 
lenders’ security documentation
Reduction in the possibility of disputes concerning 
contents of contractual documents, intentions 
of the parties and chronology of events

Clients and others requiring furthe r 
information on this important new rule of 
evidence should contact Nigel Ready.
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Nigel Ready
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Run by Iain Rogers and Alisa Grafton, the 
department’s first task, back in 1996, was to 
produce documents in Cyrillic script - no mean 
feat at the time. This involved buying dedicated 
hardware and software. How times have changed!

The department was created to serve the needs 
of corporate clients investing in Russia and this 
still represents a major part of the department’s 
activities. However, the growing Russian expatriate 
community in London needs an efficient and 
cost-effective solution to its problems: such as 
producing notarial documents dealing with the 
sale, purchase and management of property 
in Russia – and all matters where intervention 
of a notary is required under Russian law.

We can produce and certify documents, such as 
powers of attorney and declarations, in Russian,
thus removing the need for translations. This 
reduces the time and cost involved in meeting 
the requirements of the authorities in Russia.

Translations must still be prepared and 
notarised both into and out of Russian. We take 
great pride in the quality of our translation work 
and we frequently work to tight deadlines.

We have helped our corporate clients to set up (and 
close) representative offices and bank accounts and 
to enforce arbitration awards. For private clients 
we frequently notarise documents for marriages, 
adoptions and passport applications, and also powers 
of attorney to buy or sell property in Russia.

Cheeswrights has been a member of the 
Russo-British Chamber of Commerce for 
a number of years and plays an active role 
in its business and social activities.

For more detailed information, please contact Iain 
Rogers, e-mail: irogers@cheeswrights.co.uk;
direct dial: 020 7645 5213.

IAIN has represented the firm at 
Russia-related trade conferences 
in St Petersburg and London 
and at the UINL worldwide 
conference in Athens in 2002. 
He is also active as a lecturer 
and tutor of prospective notaries.

He grew up and went to school 
in Bedfordshire. Early thoughts 
of a career as a musician faded, 
but a youth orchestra tour to 
Moscow and St Petersburg 
inspired him to learn Russian.  

He graduated from Clare 
College, Cambridge, with 
first class honours and was 
awarded the Mallinson prize 
for foreign languages. As part 
of the degree course he spent 
one year teaching English at the 
Institute of Foreign Languages 
in Nizhniy Novgorod (formerly 
known as “Gorky”  and once 
infamous as the town where 
Andrei Sakharov spent his 
years of internal exile).

He joined Cheeswrights as 
a trainee notary in 1995 and 

established the firm’s Russian-
language notarial services 
1n 1996. Qualification as a 
scrivener notary followed in 
2000 and Iain was made a 
partner of Cheeswrights in 2002.

An interest in all things 
Eastern European soon led to the 
production of documents in and 
translations into and out of other 
Slavonic languages, particularly 
Ukrainian and Polish, and he is 
currently learning Hungarian.

He lives in West Sussex with 
his wife, Debbie, a double-
bassist, their one-year-old son 
Alex, and Bobbie, an RSPCA 
rescue dog. A rugby fan, he was 
a keen utility back in his youth.

Partner Profile: Iain Rogers Busy times in E14
LEADING  clearing banks, 
investment banks and law firms are  
among the firm's Docklands clients.

Six years ago the partners decided that 
a permanent office at Canary Wharf 
was essential. An increasing number of 
clients were relocating to Docklands – in 
particular, major UK and foreign banks.

The Docklands office enables 
Cheeswr ights to provide corporate 
and pr ivate clients with quick access 
to a notary, and to our apostilling, 
consular and translation services.

The computer links from the City 
Office to the Canary Wharf office 
give clients a seamless service.

Clients may see a notary on the 
29th floor of One Canada Square 
by appointment, and the firm’s 
notaries are very happy to visit 
clients at their premises as required.

The firm aims to play a full part in 
this dynamic area of London through 
its involvement with the Canary 
Wharf Business Liaison Office and 
corporate membership of the National 
Maritime Museum at Greenwich.

Cheeswrights’ Russian department

Iain Rogers
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Mexico plays host to 1000 notaries
Cheeswrights partner Edward 
Gardiner  was one of 1000 notaries 
at the XXIV International Congress 
of the International Union of Latin 
Notaries (UINL) in Mexico City. 

He presented a paper on English 
company law on behalf of the 
Society of Scrivener Notaries, 
which represents the interests of 
scrivener notaries and to which all 
the notaries at Cheeswrights belong.

The Congress was opened by 
the President of the Mexican 
Republic, Vicente Fox Quesada. It 
provided an invaluable opportunity 
for notaries from many different 
legal systems to meet and discuss 
common issues, such as

the role of the notary in 
electronic contracts, 

the impartiality of the notary 
in ensuring certainty in 
contractual relationships, 

corporate personality in 
international legal practice.  

An especially warm welcome was 
given to representatives from the 

°

°

°

former Eastern Bloc, where notaries 
have played a major role in the 
transformation of those countries 
into market economies. Notaries are 
playing a similar role in the People’s 
Republic of China, which recently 
achieved membership of the UINL.

The Mexican notaries were very 
generous hosts. Away from the 
formal Congress, the highlights 
of the varied social programme 
for Edward and his wife Joanna 
were: a visit to the pyramids of 
Teotihuacán; lunch at the ranch of 
the Governor of the State of Mexico; 
and a sumptuous gala dinner in the 
cloisters of a former monastery 
in the heart of Mexico City. 

Notaries have played a central role 
in the Mexican legal system ever 
since the Spanish Conquistadors, 
led by Cortes, arrived in Mexico 
in 1519. Along with the soldier 
and the priest the notary became 
an indispensable element of 
colonization; notaries drew up 
and authenticated the acts of 

submission imposed on the Aztec 
tribes by the Spanish Crown and 
recorded all the major battles 
fought by the armies of Cortes.  

When Christopher Columbus  
set out to discover and claim the 
Americas on behalf of the Spanish 
Crown in 1492, his contract with 
the Catholic monarchs, Ferdinando 
and Isabella, was prepared and 
authenticated by a court notary 
named Joan de Coloma.

The UINL (www.uinl.org) is an 
international organization of civil 
law notaries founded in 1948. 
Its membership comprises the 
notariats of 73 countries. In 1998 
it recognised the unique status 
of scrivener notaries by granting 
full membership status to the 
Society of Scrivener Notaries. The 
Society is the only body from a 
common law jurisdiction to have 
been accorded this distinction. 

The next UINL Congress is due 
to take place in Madrid in 2007.

Edward Gardiner (above) and some sights of Mexico City
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Apostilles provide
faster procedure
Eighty-seven countries are now parties to the 1961 
Hague Convention abolishing the requirement 
for consular legalisation of documents. For a full 
list see our website www.cheeswrights.co.uk.

Recent parties to the Convention include:
Albania
Azerbaijan
Ecuador
Honduras
Iceland
India
Poland

In the case of notarial documents to be produced 
in countries which are parties to the Convention, 
the need for legalisation by the consulate of the 
country concerned no longer applies – instead, 
the documents are taken by Cheeswrights staff to 
the UK Foreign and Commonwealth Office which 
attaches an apostille confirming the genuineness 
of the signature and seal of the notary.

The apostille procedure is generally quicker 
(often cheaper) than the consular legalisation 
which it replaces. However, the Foreign and 
Commonwealth Office has recently reduced the 
opening hours of its apostille counters which 
has led to congestion and delays – and the 
apostille fee has increased from £12 to £19!

We think that the increased fee can only be 
justified by an improvement in service – that 
improvement has not come about. If you agree, 
please let us know and we will pass on your views 
to the Foreign and Commonwealth Office. Deals 
involving foreign jurisdictions can be wrecked 
if apostilles cannot be obtained on time.

•
•
•
•
•
•
•

Why we need to see 
more documentation!
As many of our clients will know, notaries 
are now subject to the Money Laundering 
Regulations 2003 and related legislation. 
The legislation imposes a strict personal 
responsibility on notaries and relevant 
members of their staff to ensure that they 
do not assist someone they know or suspect 
is laundering the proceeds of any crime, 
and that they make a report to the relevant 
authorities where they come across anything 
in the course of their work which gives 
them reasonable grounds for suspicion. 

The Regulations also place a strict duty on 
notaries and other regulated professionals 
to “know thei r client”.  What this means 
in practice is that the notary must always 
obtain proof of personal identity (in most 
cases a passport or driving licence) for both 
personal and corporate clients, as well as 
proof of address in respect of private clients. 

For business clients, notaries are now 
obliged to obtain proof that the company or 
organisation which a signatory represents 
does actually exist, and in most cases that the 
signatory has the authority to represent that 
company or organization. The supporting 
documentation which a notary will require 
to see will vary from case to case; we are of 
course happy to advise what we will need 
to see in any particular circumstance.

Naturall y, the vast majority of work 
which comes before a notary is perfectly 
legitimate and clients should in no way 
assume that they are under suspicion 
simply because we need to see more 
documentation than was the case in the past!

The law relating to execution of deeds has been 
clarified. The Regulatory Reform (Execution of 
Deeds and Documents) Order 2005 seeks to deal 
with a number of technical problems relating to 
deeds, in particular those executed by companies. 
For example, the Order makes clear that the sealing 
of a document does not by itself make it a deed. 

The Order also clarifies the law concerning 
delivery of deeds by giving companies the same 

flexibility as individuals to complete the formalities 
of executing a deed in advance of being bound by it. 

In future, directors and secretaries who hold 
office in more than one company will need to sign 
separately for each company which they represent. 
If you need advice on these and other matters 
addressed by the Order (or on any aspect of the law 
relating to the execution of deeds and documents) 
please speak to one of the Cheeswrights partners.

New Order clarifies law on deeds
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Ruth Campbell explains how the Women’s 
International Shipping and Trading 
Association, WISTA, has become a 
renowned body in the industry

Many women work in the City nowadays, 
and they are not just serving in coffee 
bars or shops. They have careers in law, 
insurance, shipbroking, accountancy, 
banking and other professions in the City. 

But it was not always thus. Thirty years ago 
it was rare to meet a female solicitor at a ship 
registration or closing meeting, and she was 
often the only female professional in their firm.

Naturally the few women in business at 
that time wanted to get together. In 1974 
WISTA grew out of informal meetings of a 
group of London-based female shipbrokers. 

Exchanging views and information in a 
professional capacity proved beneficial. The 
success of the first get-together led to more 
regular meetings, and the movement gathered 
momentum as more women entered the 
professions and the world of shipping. Then 
women of different countries and different 
areas of industry became involved. This 
gave rise to a formal association, WISTA. 

WISTA now has an international 
membership spanning 19 countries, 
including North America, the Far East, South 
Africa and most of Western Europe. 

Membership is wide and varied and includes 
presidents and directors of shipowning 
companies, lawyers, shipbrokers, even a captain 
in the merchant marine from Portugal. The 
current president of WISTA is Marita Scott 
of North Edge Risk Services, Norway.

The annual conference gives members an 
opportunity to meet, share opinions and ideas. 
The first conference took place in Hamburg 
in 1981 and, when I joined the association 
in 1993, Liverpool was the host city. 

The national branches of WISTA organise 
their own functions during the year. WISTA 
INTERNATIONAL board members 
from various countries plan the annual 
conference and promote networking and 
professional education on a global scale. 

Holding the international conference in a 
different country each year gives delegates 
the chance to see familiar faces and meet 
a larger number of members of the host 
country. Other opportunities include visiting 
a shipyard in Helsinki, or going onboard a 
Carnival Cruise ship in the mid-stages of 
construction, or travelling on a tug on the River 
Mersey and seeing how it is manoeuvred.

Membership of WISTA is open to all 
female maritime professionals and is highly 
regarded within the shipping industry. 

The secretary of WISTA-UK is Mariel 
Monk, of  KSB Legal  (Tel: 020 7822 7500)

Cheeswrights’ trainees
Cheeswrights’ trainees Rachel Morris and 
Alisa Grafton have received their faculties 
to practise as general notaries. Their next 
step is to take the language and advanced 
notarial practice papers set by the Scriveners’ 
Company. Rachel will be specialising in Italian 
language and law and has just returned from 
a six-month internship at a notary’s office in 

Rome. Alisa is a qualified Russian lawyer, but 
is also studying Spanish law and language. 

Cheeswrights’ other trainees are Luis 
Hyde and Emma Wilkinson. Luis is a law 
graduate from King’s College London and 
will specialise in Spanish matters. Emma has 
recently joined us from Durham University 
where she read  Italian and French.

Women flourish in shipping industry
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People at Cheeswrights

Ruth Campbell attended a conference on The Future of Ship 
�5�H�J�L�V�W�H�U�V�����&�K�R�R�V�L�Q�J���E�H�W�Z�H�H�Q���(�8���D�Q�G���Q�R�Q���(�8���À���D�J�Vin Madeira 
in June. Madeira is an increasingly important jurisdiction for the 
formation of companies and the registration of ships. Many of 
Cheeswrights’ clients and friends from the shipping industry were 
present at the conference. 

Jeremy Burgess, the Secretary of the Society of Scrivener 
Notaries, attended the UK Notarial Forum hosted by the Law 
Society of Scotland in Edinburgh, also in June. The Forum meets 
three times a year in different venues and is an opportunity for 
scrivener notaries to discuss matter of mutual concern with 
organizations representing notaries from other parts of the United 
Kingdom. Notarial bodies from the Republic of Ireland, Jersey, 
Guernsey and the Isle of Man have observer status.

In September senior partner Nigel Ready went to the launch of 
the Hong Kong supplement to Brooke’s Notary, the standard 
�P�D�Q�X�D�O���R�Q���(�Q�J�O�L�V�K���Q�R�W�D�U�L�D�O���S�U�D�F�W�L�F�H�����7�K�H���¿���U�V�W���H�G�L�W�L�R�Q���Z�D�V��
published in 1839, and Nigel has edited the last three editions. 
While he was in Hong Kong he gave seminars to notaries and 
trainee notaries, and visited notaries in Shanghai and elsewhere in 
the PRC.

Former senior partner Tony Burgess celebrated his 80th

birthday in June. His wife Barbara was also 80 this year. Our 
congratulations to them both!

Ruth Campbell (top) and 
Jeremy Burgess

CITY OFFICE
Nigel Ready
10 Philpot Lane
London  EC3M 8BR
Telephone: 020 7623 9477
Fax: 020 7623 5428

CANARY WHARF OFFICE 
Jeremy Burgess
Tel: 020 7712 1565
Fax: 020 7712 1501

Contacts

E-mail: notary@cheeswrights.co.ukWeb: www.cheeswrights.co.uk

We value your opinion, so tell 
us what you think about our 
newsletter. Please send  your 
comments to Linda Collins at 
Philpot Lane. Email to:
lcollins@cheeswrights.co.uk This is reputedly London's smallest 

monument. Can you place it?


